The Speaker’s Rooms
Honse of Represendatices H. S,
Mashington, B. C.

February 6, 1942

Mr. Amon G. Carter
Fort Worth Star Telegram
Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Amon:

First let me thank you for the hat. It is
simply fine and will be worn and you will be remem-
bered. Some of these days I am going to send you
an old hat in return, properly inscribed I hope.

I have also received the Rotogravure Section
of the Sunday Star Telegram and thank you and your
people down there for their generosity.

Also, I want to congratulate the Fort Worth
Star Telegram on rounding out another year. Under
your leadership it has been a great force for good,
and I trust for many years it may live, prosper, and
carry out its great policies.

Nith every good wish, I am

Sincerely/fyours,



